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Cycle Event Sunday 24t March 2013

We write principally to Residents in the neighbourhood of Cottage Point to give you advance notice
of the 2013 BOBBIN HEAD CYCLE CLASSIC. We would be grateful if you would note the
following.

Cyclists will be using McCarrs Creek Road, Liberator General San Martin Drive and West Head
Road, as well as streets in Turramurra, Wahroonga, Hornsby, St Ives and Terrey Hills.

Riders will commence from Karuah Oval in Turramurra at 7.00 am, travelling up to Mt Colah,
through Bobbin Head, and then via Mona Vale Road and Myoora Road to Terrey Hills. From
Terrey Hills, they will enter the National Park and ride along McCarrs Creek Road in an easterly
direction to the intersection with West Head Road, along West Head Road to the West Head
lookout and back, down to Akuna Bay via Liberator General San Martin Drive, via Illawong Bay,
and then south along Liberator General San Martin Drive back to McCarrs Creek Road and Terrey
Hills.

To help ensure rider safety, some travelling restrictions have been imposed. These are:

e A temporary speed reduction of 60km ph will apply to West Head Road between the hours
of 8.00 am and 12.00pm; and

e Liberator General San Martin Drive will be closed to northbound traffic only directly north
of the intersection with Cottage Point Road between the hours of 8.00 am and 12.30 pm.
Liberator General San Martin Drive will operate in a “one-way” direction between West
Head Road and Cottage Point Road during those hours. Park users and motorist wishing to
access Akuna Bay should enter the National Park through West Head Road.

Traffics safety signs will be placed at significant points along the route with marshals available
to ease traffic congestion and ensure safety.

We are mindful that these change arrangements and/or the additional cycle traffic along McCarrs
Creek Road may cause you some inconvenience, and we will be working hard to minimise this. We
thank you in advance for your understanding and support.

If you would like to discuss any aspect of the Event, you can contact us by calling 02 8831 8318
during office hours. Further information is also available on our website at
www.bobbinheadcycleclasssic.com.au or at www.livetraffic.com

The Bobbin Head Cycle Classic is organised by The Rotary Clubs of Ku-ring-gai, St
Ives and Turramurra, with all funds being distributed to Lifeline, Harbour to the
Hawkesbury suicide prevention and to a new Children’s Hospital being built in Bo, Sierra
Leone.



